HSS College Faculty Council 
Minutes
November 26, 2013

Attending: Dr. Chuck Aust, Dr. Ernesto Silva, Dr. Beth Giddens, Dr. Terry Powis, Dr. Frederica Santini (for Dr. Lynn Fedeli), Dr. Mel Fein, Dean Robin Dorff, Dr. Steve Collins (Chair) 

1. Minutes: The minutes from the meeting of October 29, 2013 were approved. 
2. CFC Elections: Dr. Steve Collins was reelected to another term as Chair of CHSS CFC.
3. Budget Update
· The Dean’s office has nearly exhausted its allocation of funds from the KSU Foundation.

· Departments must use their own Foundation funds for faculty searches. If the Dean’s office is able to secure additional funds from the Foundation, it will endeavor to reimburse departments for search-related expenses. Dean Dorff is actively working on securing additional funds for this purpose.

4. CHSS Initiatives, Developments, Policies, Misc.:  

· On the issue of determining merit raises (whenever they return) Dean Dorff informed that President Papp and Provost Harmon generally support weighing performance over time (since the last merit raise), rather than basing merit decisions solely on the immediate past year’s performance.

5. Assistant and Associate Dean’s Searches: The Role of Shared Governance

· Dean Dorff indicated that shared governance will play a role in the search committees to fill the dean’s positions held by Dr. Karim Ismaili and Dr. Dawn Kirby. 

· Dean Dorff also indicated that he would be open to holding a forum on the issue of the selection process for assistant and associate deans in CHSS.

· In response to a question about converting dean’s lines to faculty, Dean Dorff stated that the dean’s lines cannot be converted to faculty as the funds do not derive from faculty-line funding. Additionally, the Dean maintained that due to the rising administrative/legal reporting requirements faced by the college, it would be difficult to consider reducing the number of deans in CHSS.
6. KSU-SPSU Consolidation

· The impact of the consolidation of KSU & SPSU on CHSS is indeterminate at this point in time, according to Dean Dorff.

7. T&P Taskforce: Taskforce to study change from T&P to P&T, and the inclusion of external letters in reviews.
· The CFC engaged in a discussion of the fora held November 4 & 7 on the potential change from T&P to P&T, and the inclusion of external letters in reviews. 
· Reports from at least one of the fora events suggested concern about the rationale and need for the change. Questions were raised about the merits of a possible switch to P&T, and even stronger resistance was expressed about the idea of including external letters in reviews. 

· The study committee did indicate that a “Grandfather” principle would apply. However, its definition was left vague.
8. CHSS Classroom Privacy Policy 

· According to Dean Dorff, Dr. Flora Devine, University General Counsel, stated that it would be unlawful for a student to film/record and then post online a classroom lecture without gaining the consent of faculty (and possibly students).
· Faculty members who are concerned about students engaging in this practice may wish to add a clause to their syllabi regarding the impermissibility of posting videos (audio recordings, photos, etc.) of class activities without consent.

